
 

Public Notice – Intent to Award – 11/4/2022 

The Charlottesville-Albemarle Airport Authority (“Authority”) hereby announces its intent to award 
contracts to AVIS/Budget Group, Enterprise Leasing Co. of Norfolk/Richmond, LLC, and Hertz 
Corporation to provide rental car services to the Charlottesville-Albemarle Airport. 

This award is made pursuant to the Request for Proposals for the above-described services issued on 
July 26, 2022.  After conducting the RFP process in accordance with the guidelines, the Authority’s Chief 
Executive Officer has concluded that the proposals of the above-named offerors have been deemed 
most qualified to meet the needs of the Authority. 

The Authority reserves the right to cancel this Notice of Intent to Award at any time. 

This Notice of Intent to Award initiates the 10-day period during which an offeror may submit a bid 
protest in accordance with the applicable provisions of the Virginia Public Procurement Act. 


